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The first five or six weeks of this Assernbly were a prolonged debaucli
of unorganized discussion. During the first three-quarters of this second
part of the first session, we accornplishied oniy about one-quarter of our
work. That miade it necessary for us to try to get through the rernaining
three-quarters of our work in the quarter of the tirne whieh rernained to us
bel ore the Queen Elizabeth sailed.

It has been suggested in the General Cornrnttee that it would be
sufficient if the Secretariat were to draft proposaIs for reforrns in the
practices and rules of procedure of the Assembly and to present these
proposais to the next session of the Assernbly. The problern, however, of
persuading the next session of the Assembly to adopt improvements in its
practices and rules, fails into two parts: the drafting of the necessary
reforrns and the acceptance of those reforrns by the Assernbly. The chances
of the Assembly, next September, accepting the necessary reforins, 4.viii be
rnuch better if the proposais corne not frorn the Secretariat but f2rom a
coninittee of the members of the Assernbiy, and that is not intended as a
reflection on our very efficient Secretariat.

I amn confident that the comrnittee on procedures and organization
whieh we are appointing to-day, wvilI present to the Assernbly next Septern-
ber most valuable reconunendations for reforrn. I hope that the Asseznbly
uext September will be willing to adopt its recorniendations unanixnously
aud without débate, on the opening day of the next session to apply pro-
visionaily throughout that second session. The Canadian delegation has set
forth at iength lu its rnernoraudu of INoveinher 29, its specifie suggestions
for reforms in the liractices and rules of Drocedure~ <f t1f, A,.Qqmhhlr
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